

WHA Meeting Minutes

Date: Tuesday, July 14, 2026

Location: PLIA Community Room 1

Time: 7:00 pm Board Meeting



Board Members Present ☒ & Absent <input :td="" type="checkbox"/> ☒ Todd Randall (President)	☒ Brent Boettcher, League Director A	
	☐ (Past President)	☒ Josh Dahl, League Director B
	☒ Nate Albertson (Vice President)	☒ Chris Gromis, At Large Director A
	☒ Allison Mathews (Treasurer)	☒ Nate Shuller, At Large Director B
	☒ Beth Schmeling (Secretary)	☐ Maggie Grohs, Development Director A
		☐ Dave Musielewicz, Development Director B

Other Attendees: Kris Dorneman, Casey Shuller, Karen Gromis, Lucas Deutsch, Kay Hughes, Lindsey Dorneman, Amber Dahl (Stand in for Josh Dahl), Molly Randall,

Call to order 7:03PM

AGENDA for July 2026. *Nate Albertson moved to approve the July 2026 Agenda, Seconded by Nate Shuller. Motion Carried.*

MEETING MINUTES for June 2026: *Nate Shuller moved to approve June meeting minutes, seconded by Chris Gromis. Motion Carried.*

1. TREASURER'S REPORT

- June Financial Review. *Motion made by Nate Albertson to approve the June 2026 financials, Seconded by Nate Shuller. Motion Carried.*

2. OLD BUSINESS

- Review Rail Sheet/Action Item List- reviewed and updated
- Calendar/Task review- reviewed
- Budget Review 2026-2027-
Amber Dahl made motion to approve 2026-2027 budget. Seconded by Brent Boettcher. Motion Carried.
- Jersey Decision- Jerseys ready to be ordered. Did have some small user groups poled on jersey design and all were in agreement. Have a sponsor for a \$1,500 donation to go towards total cost. Will have some revenue recouped with old jersey buyout. Will be about a \$6,000 cost for association.
Nate Albertson made motion to approve the purchase of new jerseys for boys/girls Varsity, JV and U14. Seconded by Chris Gromis. Motion carried.
Nate Shuller made motion to approve option #2 of Lucas' proposal for Jersey purchase for players. Seconded by Nate Albertson. Motion carried.

- e. Hockey Tournaments- Need to change one of the dates for PW tournaments. Need to market tournaments to get established.
 - f. Summer Camps- Development Camp is at no charge for Laker Association. Need to set dates if there are going to be any defensive or angling camps. Need to have any dates locked in in the next couple weeks. Val will be back in September.
3. **NEW BUSINESS**
4. **OFFICIAL COMMITTEES AND CHAIRS-** reports if any information
Coaching Committee, Nate Albertson, Vice President and Lucas Deutsch, Staff Coaching committee met and have most coaches assigned. Doing Interviews.
DIBS/Volunteer Committee, Sabrina Welder, Chair_ DIBS proposal is complete.
Registrar, Kay Hughes, Chair- New Hockey Board members need to be safe sport certified by end of July.
5. **GENERAL COMMITTEES**
Marketing & Fundraising Committee, Chris Gromis, Chair- Will have a marketing meeting in August.
Nominations Committee, Kristina Suttan, Chair- continuing to fill team coordinator position.
Open Positions and Needs:
Tournament Committee, Nate Shuller, Chair-
Grow the Game Committee, Mark Moffatt-Chair
 - New Families & Players Liaison, Maggie Grohs-**Equipment Committee**, Lindsey Stricherz, Chair and Lindsey Dorneman, Jersey Coordinator
IT Committee, Dave Musielewicz, Chair
6. **STAFF UPDATES**
Operations Manager, Lucas Deutsch
Business Manager, Karen Gromis
7. **FACILITIES**
8. **ASSOCIATION WIDE INFORMATION**

Chris Gromis made motion to adjourn meeting. Seconded by Nate Albertson. Motion Carried.

Meeting adjourned: 7:58 PM

ADDITIONAL EXECUTIVE SESSION (IF NEEDED)- DISCUSSION HAD ABOUT PAST DUE MARKETING FEES. WILL CONTINUE TO ATTEMPT COLLECTING.

NEXT MEETING DATE: Tuesday, September 8, 2026 7:00 PM, PLIA